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I am now we11 into my fifth year as Editor

Ofthe Newsletter - SO muCh for taking on

a temporary task!

Lest I get stale, I would welcome any

ideas or criticisms which wi11 help make

the Newsletter more interesting and

informative.  I always welcome

COntributions.

I have not encouraged advertising in

the past but I an now doing so on a limited

basis, When space is available. A

COntribution of at least f5 to flO for St

Denys Church is sought for each

advertisemenしI do not intend to have

more than two advertisements in any

My thanks once again to Clive Clewes

Who does such a great job putting the

Newsletter together and printing it.

I am also extremely grateful to the

following who distribute dooトtO-door

the monthly 295 copies:-

Ann Fowler, Patricia Spring, Ruth Giles,

Pat Patrick, Karen Hastie, Joan Tice,

Sandra Addleton, Mavis Johnstone,

Rosemary Gee and Les Bates.

力hn MoiちEdiめ「

Raye榔娩oIpe & C伽on Ne砂sleaer

しE軸TしU‖cHE§
DOREEN BUCK is organlSlng a Series

Of Lent Lunches again this yeanEveryone

is invited to come and enjoy these

friendly events..A minimum donation of

f2 each is expected. Half of which will

go to the Bangladesh Toc-H and half to

St Denys Church.

The hostesses and dates are:

16TII February ∴ BeryI Mott

16 Church Gardens

23RD Febnlary Susie Pasley"Tyler

Coton Manor

2ND March Ann Fowler

Home Fam

Two more lunches in March will be

announced in the next Newsletter.

Anyone needing transport, PIease

COntaCt Beryl Mott, tel: 770618

EA§丁格R L8」音ES
Anyone wishing to donate a lily, in

memory of a loved one, tO decorate the

Church at Easter please contact‥ 770220

W獲りE OF §丁DE‖Y§
RAVENSTHORPE is full of

SuIPrises and the Vineyard of St

Denys is one ofthem. The

Vineyard is on an allotment close

to the churchyard and is

Cultivated by Nick and Liz

巴llison.

Nick and Liz settled in the

Vi11age in 1987　and soon

afterwards staIled to clear and

PrePare their allotment. In 1 999

they planted 60 vines in three

Varieties, Bacchus, Ortega and

Phoenix.

The husbanding of their

Vineyard and production of the

Wine is a labour and time

COnSuming hobby. The vines are

Pruned in early winter and then the leaf

growth controlled throughout the

growing season to achieve the right

balance of light and ventilation. Weeding

and trimming also helps to prevent

mildew, but spraying with a fungicide is

necessary. The upper leaf canopy is

retained and a reflective foil is placed on

the ground below the vines.

Maintaining the drainage is important.

After the harvest in October the gr坤記s are

PreSSed in a basket press and lef=o
ferment for about three weeks. Last year

about 65 1bs ofjuice was produced.

After initial fermentation血is is left to

Settle until January when it can be bottled

Or lefL The best results are achieved by

bottling in early Spring after a second

fermentation which lowers the acidity.

Finally approximately 30 bottles of w皿e

St Denys Ⅵn Bん桝c

St Denys wine is produced for Nick and

Liz’s own enjoyment.

Both Nick and Liz work in the food

business; Nick is a Food TechnoIogist

and Liz develops new drinks and

additives. They work with, and visit other

Vineyards to exchange ideas and

techniques. They are members of the

Mercian Vineyards Association.

When talking with Nick and Liz they

Came uP With some interesting historical

facts.

Northamptonshire had the largest

Vineyards in Britain during Roman

times. During the period of the

dissolution of the monasteries by King

Henry VⅡI in the 1540’s many vineyards

Were destroyed.

Currently Sussex sparkling wine is

beating Chanpagne in blind tastings.

軸EしP WA‖T寡D獲りOUR

V看LしAGE OHURcH

CAN YOU GIVE

ONE HOUR EVERY

SIX WEEKS?
One of the many hidden ways that

VOlunteers help to maintain St Denys

Church is by doing an hour oflight

Cleaning in the Chu∫Ch every six weeks.

The present group of volunteers needs

new members.

PIease contact Mavis Johnstone

t劇: 770826 whn (粗n Pive fl喜r置her del損ils

HO蘭書cOMPUT書R

PROはした軸§?

l can help you。

No CalI-out Charge

No Fix- No Fee

Tliition AvaiIabie

Very Reasonabie Rates

CaiI the Complller Man (Rob Vaれce)

01604 771105 0「 O1604 540000

0r emaii:傭xmycompu置er@tiscali,cO.uk



“lVly cent「e is giving way, my right is in retn論t; Situation exceiient, l shaiI attack.’’

Marsha= Foch (1851 - 1929) 鵡耀苧光耀
THE LONG LOST DANCES

OF RAVENSTHORPE
TWO old Morris Dances that originated

from Ravensthorpe are to be perfomed

this year for the firs=ime in a century!

Morris (originally Moorish) Dancing

Started over 400 years ago and was

Originally a “Celebration Of Harvest:’but

by血e end of the 19th Century this folk

dancing tradition had virtually died out.

In 1 895, Cecil Sharpe came across one

Of血e few remaining “tradidonal” teams

(Or Sides) and made it his life’s work to

record the old dances before they died out

COmPletely.

During the 20th century this helped

Stimulate the formation of ``revival’’

dancing sides.

Research of old papers by the Moulton

Morris Men has revealed that there was a

traditional Morris dancing side sd11 active

in RavensthoIPe at the time Cecil Sharpe

Started researching. He found details of

two of their dances, known as the
“Shepherd’s Hey’’and ``Beaux of

London.’’

It appears tha=he Ravensthorpe

tradition died out early in the 20th

Century. Although other versions of

these two dances are known from other

Villages, the order of music and the dance

StePS from Ravensthorpe are different.

The Moulton Morris Men plan to

Perfom these dances du正ng虹s yea.r. If

anyone from the vi11age has any further

information on the old Ravensthorpe

Dancers, Barry Care of the Moulton

Morris Men would be very interested to

hear from血em on tel: 01604 646818.

RAVENS丁HORPE
“THE VlしLAdE TH仙’WAS,,

By帥c Hickman MBE

VERA H]K:KMAN has a few copies left

Of her husband’s personal recollecdons

Of our village in the early 1900’s - fully

illustrated. Price flO. Tel:770002

Å対照UAL ViLしAG各LiTTE齢PIc動議G

S軸“山原I)AV 1 9TH MÅ級cH

ME印鮒● VILしÅ(誰H仙し2。00pm

Ta b bar露盤描試’Pp’i ed

Ravenstho「Pe tidy

「 ‾下品請;商品面漸誌「 ‾ 「
書　　　n置A帆雌fO確聞皿c軸　　l

l iSSl惟l§ 22れd托BRU舶Y l

I Contact Edito「 John Mot=6 Chu「Ch Ga「dens音叩-」

1 6m柵端整藍
」〇〇〇〇〇〇〇_〇〇〇〇〇〇

GRMたし寡X丁RAc丁音0N
OVER　400　representation forms

O切ecting to sand and grave] extraction

quarries at Lodge Fam, East Haddon
have been I℃Ceived by NorIhants County

Council. The Council are aiming to have

a summary of all the individual

represenrations and the Council’s

COmmentS by 24th January. The County

Council are also preparing background

PaPerS giving, hopefully,山eir reasons for

血is particular site selection. A note of

how to access this information will be

Placed on the village notice board when

血own.

CAROL SERVICE
MANY THANKS to all those who gave

Christmas presents for needy children

that were placed under the Christmas tree

in血e Church. These presents were glVen

to血e Family Care Organisation which is

a unit run by the Peterborough Diosese.

Thanks also to all those who helped

to make the CaroI Service such a success

- esPeCially the choir.

丁HE NEW LAMB
OUR SINCERE THANKS to the

anonymous donor who kindly purchased

a Lamb to add to our rather special

Christmas Crib Figures, Which are

displayed in St Denys at Chrismas time.

PRE-SPR看NG 　PしAN丁 RAVENSTHORPE �SÅ音容 

VlししAGEHAしL 

SU‖DAY6調FEBRUARY 

am-　　m 

Bee-FreshPIantCo.,Coton 

AndyWaIker 

「七i:0779720947 

Looal residents are being represented by

the action group RAGE (Residents

Against Gravel Extraction). The

Chairman is Martin Wilkes E 770975.
The Inquiry starts on 15th March, With

Tuesday 19th April set aside specifically

to discuss the West Haddon site.

Any person or organisadon wishing

to make fur血er written representation, Or

PrOVide proof of evidence must do so

before 14血February. It is advised血at

you contact The Minerals Local Plan
Inquiry Programme Officer to ensure you

follow the correct procedures.

LADIES INDUしGENCE

EVENiNG

THE EDITOR apoIogises to Viv Jozsa for

not promoting or reporting on this event

Which took place on Saturday 27th

November 2004.

It was attended by over 70 visitors and

almost 20 therapists and sta11 holders.

f125 was raised for Children In Need and

OVer ±300 for血e Village Hall Fund.

A great result - many血anks all round.

Following this success, further events

are scheduled for血is year. The first is

Friday 18th April (7 - 10pm).

If you have any suggesdons of ways

to improve the evenmg or any comments,

Please contact Viv Jozsa, tel: 771076.

WOMENS’lNS丁寒丁U丁E 

MONTHⅣMEETING 
ATTHEVlし∪¥GEHAしし 

THURSDAY17T11FEBRUARY 

8・00pm 

TALKBYMRBOBBURKE 
`TAICHlタ, 

Hostesses 

S,B!akelockandS,Pa重事ick 

CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 6m February ll.00am

Sunday 13H February ll.00an

Sunday 20I」 February　8.00am

Sunday 27TH February l l.00am

Sunday　6TH March l l.00am

Family Service Mrs Barbara

Holy Communion Mrs Barbara

Holy CoIrmunion Lent

Holy Communion Lent

Mothering Sunday Lent

FamiIy Service

Vi儀町: Rcv’d Jo心血TaⅢanちQ皿的調rou如.能書: 743執事8
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